
 

 Date: October 23, 2020 

To: Orchard Woods Residents & Representatives, Team Members  

From: Associate Administrator, Missy Sellers  

Subject: Path Forward Update  

 
On Wednesday, October 21 an Infection Control Survey was conducted in Orchard Woods Health Center by 
the Virginia Department of Health in our Skilled Rehabilitation and Long Term Care Neighborhoods. We are 
pleased to announce that we received a deficiency-free survey! This is great news for our team, and an 
amazing acknowledgement for the work they do each day. We are proud of the quality of care and services 
that our team provides to the residents we serve.  
 
Orchard Woods Health Center conducted weekly COVID-19 testing on October 21 for all residents and team 
members. Frederick County remains in the threshold for weekly COVID-19 testing with a county-wide 
positivity rate of 6.8 percent. Due to our county’s positivity rate, all resident and team member tests conducted 
this week were sent to our lab service provider. We anticipate receiving those results by early next week.  
 
On Saturday, October 17, we shared the results of last week’s testing, in which one resident tested positive for 
the coronavirus. This resident remains in isolation precautions in our designated isolation area. The chart 
below provides more detailed information on the impact of COVID-19 in Orchard Woods Health Center.  
 
 Skilled 

Rehab 
Long-term 

Care 
Memory 

Care 
Resident active cases of COVID-19 0 1 0 
Resident on-set symptoms pending COVID-19 test results 0 0 0 

Team member active cases of COVID-19 
(across all services lines) 0 

Team member on-set symptoms pending COVID-19 test 
results quarantine required (across all services lines) 0 

Team member other illness with negative COVID-19 test 
results quarantine required (across all service lines) 2 

 
The Skilled Rehabilitation and Long-Term Care Neighborhoods continue with in-room dining and in-room 
ConnectedLiving opportunities. In a creative endeavor to stimulate resident engagement, Connected Living 
Coordinator, Molly Edmonston created “Think Positive Thursday.” In each room, residents watched a video 
on positivity and listened to music with a positive message as they put together gift bags with assorted magnets 
that declare positive words. Each resident was left with a card describing three ways to stay positive. These 
activities created the moment to pause and remember all that we have to be thankful for. 
 
As we walk on our Path Forward we remain grateful for your support and confidence. 
 


